FALL NEWSLETTER, 18 NOVEMBER 2015

Duck Lake Peninsular Shores Association (DLPSA) P. O. Box 344, Grawn, Michigan 49637

(Paul Grunberger, editor)

Visit the DLPSA website at http://webpages.charter.net/dlpsa/

We encourage every resident to have an active voice in our Association. Please address questions, comments, concerns or ideas to any DLPSA Board member.

* * * * * * *

DLPSA Directors for 2015-16

The election for Directors was contested this year, but ultimately the current directors Bodary, Grunberger and Hoffman were all re-elected to 2-year terms. Here is the latest contact information for all your Directors:

President: Duane Lueck* (also Maintenance)

7914 North Shore Court 231-631-8700 cell (preferred)

231-276-6676 home, dlpmlck@gmail.com

Vice President: Paul Grunberger

(also Newsletter & Historian)
3781 East Shore Drive
231-276-3116 home (preferred)
301-602-2734 cell, ducklakepaul@gmail.com

Secretary: Dan Bodary

4392 Central Park Drive (seasonal) 231-276-6592 home, bbodary@hotmail.com

Treasurer: Charlotte Knoll* 3781 East Shore Drive

231-276-3116 home, char3781@gmail.com

Director: Char(lene) Hoffman

3844 Peninsular Shores Drive (seasonal) 231-276-0021 home, charh2@gmail.com

Director: John Hubbard* (Hospitality w/John Stuart)

4280 East Shore Drive

231-276-3126 home, jhubbard45@charter.net

Director: Linda Pepper* (Liaison)

4306 Central Park Drive

269-254-1603 cell, lbpepper@gmail.com

Next Board Election: All the Directors serve two-year terms. We stagger the terms, and so we have elections every year. The four directors whose last names are marked with the asterisk (*) have terms ending next year at our 2016 Annual Meeting in September. We still have an urgent need for a candidate who has skill in writing or accounting. We expect you will find this as rewarding as

we do. And, if you are new here, you will enjoy the benefit of becoming acquainted with your neighbors.

2016 Events

The following events occur in rain or shine. Contact a Board member if you need more information.

- Deploy Boat Ramp Dock: April 15 ± 2 days
- Spring General Meeting: Sunday, May 15 from 3 to 5 PM (2-hour limit) in the DLPSA Park Pavilion.
- Peninsula Garage Sale: Saturday, June 4 from 9
 AM to 4:30 PM. DLPSA provides Record-Eagle ads
 (on June 2-3), an announcement sign at the culvert
 crossing, and direction signs from the main roads.
 You may choose to participate on your own property.
- Annual Picnic: Saturday, July 16 from 3 to 9 PM (tentative). This is a community event open to all Peninsula residents and their guests. It has traditionally featured free meat (pork and burgers), games and entertainment, with side dishes offered by attendees. It is usually held on the third Saturday in July, as listed above. However, be prepared for changes by the organizers.
- Annual Meeting: Sunday, September 11 from 3 to 5 PM (2-hour limit) in the DLPSA Park Pavilion. Four Board members will be elected at this meeting.
- Remove Boat Ramp Dock: November 1 ± 2 days

2015 Annual Meeting

We wish to acknowledge the following active DLPSA members (other than the Board) who attended this year's Annual Meeting on Sunday, September 13:

Bev Bodary, Gary & Sue Carlson, Oral & Pat Carper, Kenneth Chamberlain, Wilma Elliot, Paulette Lueck, Carl & Dawne Morman, John & Elaine Novak, Bev Richardson, Paul Seppala, Lowell Spence, John Stuart and Carol Zack.

The meeting was lightly attended, but filled with constructive participation by both regular attendees and new members.

Below, you may read about some of the activities arising from meeting transactions: the <u>Pavilion ceiling</u> work that was approved, a new type of <u>DLPSA owner's directory</u>, and an initiative to organize the opportunity for neighbors helping neighbors.

Deferred until next spring was action on tennis court improvements. See Planned Projects below.

DLPSA Mid-Year Financial Report

The FY 2015/16 report as of 11-8-15 reflects:

Cash Balance at Start (6-1-15) Total Income*	\$14,851.00
Total Expenditures**	•
Cash on Hand (11-8-15)	\$ 7,459.18
DLPSA Fund Balances:	
Long Term Improvements	\$11.000.00
Park Improvement ***	\$ 1.255.00

- * <u>Income</u>: Dues payments to date reflect up to date payment on 185 lots and payments on 62 previous year dues. Three lost keys also were paid.
- ** Expenditures: In addition to the regular yearly expenses, this year has had \$950 in tree removal work for the canal and Lakeside Park #2, \$1627.59 for materials and labor for the brick edging and landscaping in the park, and \$5,379.80 for the materials and labor installing the pavilion ceiling in the park with electrical expenses still to come.
- *** Improvements: Contract proposals are expected at the Spring General Meeting for coating, sealing and restriping the tennis court to accommodate pickle-ball on the same court. If one is approved, contributions held in this fund may be applicable to these expenses.
 - Submitted by Charlotte Knoll, Treasurer

Thank You --

- -- to Ron & Jane Shoup, who were sighted by a reliable source, spending a good part of the day in early August picking up trash along the entry way to the Peninsula!
- -- to Maggie McGill and family for our festive entrance sign art work!

Peninsula Improvements

Projects Under Way

1) Park Path: The path was paved last fall. As part of the finishing work after the initial re-grading, Duane Lueck and his associates have completed the retaining wall south of the tennis court, as pictured below:



(The new path is hardly peeking through the colorful foliage, so go take a look in person.) Additionally, there was work to improve court drainage and to re-deploy excess soil associated with the path.

Remaining work includes plantings to hold the soil behind the wall, which we hope will be completed by volunteers.

Our maintenance crew offers thanks to Scott Hocking, who generously donated the use of his tractor, which drastically reduced the burden of their heavy work on this project.

2) <u>Pavilion Ceiling</u>: We have been looking for way to improve the Pavilion aesthetically, and at the same time reduce maintenance costs. We finally have work under way for this, with a new Pavilion ceiling, constructed with an attractive waterproof PVC material.



All that remains, within our approved budget of \$6000, are the four fluorescent light fixtures for which the wiring has already been completed. Duane Lueck is heading up this work.

3) <u>Horseshoe Pits</u>: Fencing is done; additional restoration may be needed.

Planned Projects

<u>Signs</u>: We still need to install numbers on the signposts, just under the signs, at Lakeside Parks 1 through 4, formerly known as "accesses".

Tennis Court and Environs: Repairs are planned for next spring immediately after approval at the Spring General Meeting. We will resurface the court with both tennis and pickle ball boundary lines, re-grade the slope as needed outside the Northwest corner, install dry-wells as needed for run-off control, and fill sinkholes as they develop from the rotting or corroding of underground construction debris left by developers. At least part of the re-striping expense will qualify as a genuine improvement, in that it adds functionality to the court. We understand that the addition of Pickle Ball lines to the court does not interfere with its use for tennis.

<u>Survey Monuments</u>: To deal with owner issues such as responsibility for dead trees, we need to complete surveys for the DLPSA Park and all Lakeside Parks. We must follow this up with placement of permanent monuments at all boundaries if we want to avoid recurring survey expenses.

Possible Future Projects

- 1) Install a "soccer goal" in the Park, situated to perhaps use the north fence of the tennis court as a backstop. This is fascinating! There was a baseball/softball backstop near there until 2009, by which time it had fallen into disuse by residents. Now we have a generation that is turning more toward soccer, but it is not yet clear that we have sufficient interest in this reincarnation.
- 2) Re-grade Ivan Drive (again!). Potholes have reappeared quickly since the re-grading in early summer 2014. The reason is unclear. We're sure you'd like to see a more durable solution! This has been elusive at an affordable cost, but we are working this issue.

Policy for Projects

Members have given plenty of moral support for proposed improvements to the Park, but we need their participation for those that require ongoing efforts. Therefore, we have a policy that proposed projects will require an active DLPSA member to demonstrate that there is an adequate community interest, and chair an improvement committee.

We are always interested in your improvement ideas, especially for projects you are willing to sponsor. As you consider ideas, keep in mind that any improvement could add to ordinary maintenance expense. That expense would continue indefinitely, and must be included in planning.

Annual Picnic

A good time was reported. Kellie Beaton provided the photos below:





Invitation for Park Reservations

If you are an active member, you may reserve the DLPSA Park for your private party for up to a full day. Since we started doing this a few years ago, several members have arranged parties, and have been happy with the outcome. Weekend dates are limited during the summer, so it's not too early to start thinking about organizing your party during this winter.

You may request a Park reservation from any DLPSA Director, but for quickest action you should directly contact the Treasurer, who can verify your active status and grant the use of the Park, provided that there are no conflicts with prior arrangements for Park use. The grantee shall then make a refundable deposit of \$25 (either cash or check made out to DLPSA) to the Treasurer. The Treasurer shall then issue three hangtags stating "Private Party Today" to be hung from the signs at each of the three Park entrances. When the

party is over, the grantee shall return the hang-tags to the Treasurer. The deposit shall be returned to the grantee as soon as a Director confirms that the Park is restored to its pre-party condition, which means that we would want to see no significant trace of the event.

Reminder - Dues & Key Policy

Our official policy on payment of dues and issuance of Peninsula Keys was described comprehensively in the Fall 2012 Newsletter, available on the DLPSA website.

Assorted Issues Over the Summer

We have had blessed relief from annoyances, but there were a few:

- 1) <u>Perennial Pavilion Challenge</u>: We had yet another assault mounted on our Pavilion roof. This time, our climbers managed to crack one of our cheap plastic lawn chairs. In case you were not aware, the roof damage is going to cost us much more out of our budget than the price of a plastic lawn chair, any color!
- 2) Illegal Mooring and our DNR: Someone moored a watercraft away from the shoreline off Lakeside Park #1. We have notified the DNR, identifying the license of the craft, and following up several times. Our reward was that the DNR did not respond. Over the winter, we hope to clarify what recourse is available to the DLPSA Board or any waterfront owner who is confronted with overnight mooring off his shoreline.
- 3) Speeding and Passing on East Shore Drive: Well, why not, especially when you are late for work after sleeping those precious extra 7 minutes? Seriously, you might want to tone it down a bit, now that you have the attention of several residents.

Newsletter Bulletin Board

[This section is available for your announcements. Please send your items to the newsletter editor.]

Neighbors Helping Neighbors

- by Linda Pepper and Cindee McLaughlin

At our September meeting, Lowell Spence presented the idea of organizing a group on the Duck Lake Peninsula to help residents when the need arises. We all know how we assist each other when boats and docks go in during the spring and are removed during the fall. The idea is to expand this concept to other activities on the Peninsula.

Some initial ideas include: 1) Pick up medications or groceries for an ill resident. 2) Provide meal(s) for an ill resident or after loss of someone in household. 3) Check daily on an ill resident. 4) Assist with minor household items (replace light bulbs, change smoke detector batteries, etc.)

We would like to get a core group of around five people to serve as a planning committee for this project. Once the committee is established, we would mail out a form to gather what skills people have that they would be willing to share. It seems best to send the mailing in the spring when all our snowbirds have returned.

The next step would be to provide a main contact to clear resident requests.

Until then, if you would like to be part of the planning committee, please contact Linda Pepper (269--254-1603, lbpepper@gmail.com) or Cindee McLaughlin, (231-668-1902, duckycindee@gmail.com). We are also looking for ideas of how to make this work efficiently.

We are still in the initial stages of planning, but would like some idea of whether you would welcome it, and whether you would like to help. Thanks for any constructive input that you can give us.

Guest Article: Water Quality & Invasives

You may have heard that Eurasian Watermilfoil has been spotted on Duck Lake this year for the first time. The article below provides some in-depth information about this important finding. It comes to us from John Novak, Peninsula owner/resident and board member of the Green Lake & Duck Lake Association (GLDLA).

Green Lake & Duck Lake Association News

- by John Novak

It has been a busy summer for the GLDLA. As in past summers, our members have been busy taking water clarity readings, water quality samples and surveying the lake for aquatic plants. This time, we had some interesting results from the water quality samples. We also found and initiated a treatment program for invasive Phragmites. Finally, we found Eurasian Watermilfoil, and developed a plan to address and treat it

Water quality sampling

As in past years, we took water samples at twelve lake locations chosen to concentrate on areas where people come in contact with the lake, such as the state park beach and the southwest sand bar. Other areas included stream inlets where water comes into the lake. Initial samples were taken on July 8 and no samples taken at swim areas showed high E-coli levels. However, samples taken at four stream inlets did indicate high enough E-coli contamination to warrant retesting. These were resampled on July 22. At three of the four sites, E-coli levels were significantly reduced to the point that they were no longer considered of concern. The fourth site, the Mason Creek Inlet. showed elevated levels of E-coli. The E-coli count was high enough to warn creek residents not to come in contact with the creek water. Additional testing strongly indicated that the E-coli source was of animal and not

human origin. A creek resident later found an apple tree upstream hanging over the creek where deer had been feeding. The creek bed and bank had a lot of deer feces, which was the likely source of the contamination. A return trip with a chain saw cleaned up the area.

Phragmites

Phragmites [a plant genus, pronounced frag-MITE-eez] is a common reed native to North America. Phragmites Australis or Invasive Phragmites is an invasive species that can grow to 16 feet creating dense stands which degrade wetlands by crowding out native plants, blocking shoreline views, and reducing access for swimming and fishing.

On Aug. 6, Bill Hutchison, Claire Stevenson and myself, accompanied Maureen Pfaller of the Watershed Council and her intern, using Claire's boat to survey the Duck Lake shoreline. We were able to identify fifteen Phragmites stands along the lakeshore. All fifteen property owners have been notified, requesting their permission to treat the plants with an herbicide if needed. Close examination of the plants is needed to determine if they are the invasive strain. This will be done at the time of treatment, and only the invasive plants will be treated with the herbicide.

Treatment will be done in the fall of 2016. Follow-up inspection and treatments may be needed in future years. GLDLA will pay the cost of this treatment except on those properties owned by the state. The state will pay for treatment on state owned property.

Eurasian Watermilfoil

Roughly 20 acres of Eurasian Watermilfoil (EWM) was found in the south cove of Duck Lake during the GLDLA annual plant survey. This is an aggressive non-native plant related to our common Northern Milfoil. EWM will form very dense mats of vegetation on the lake surface and interfere with recreational activities such as swimming, fishing, water skiing and boating. It will also drastically alter the lake's biosystem by robbing oxygen from the water and shading out native plants. It is fast growing and very difficult to control.

In response this finding, the GLDLA contracted with the PLM Lake and Land Management Corporation to survey both lakes. The surveys will consist of an Aquatic Vegetation Assessment to determine plant types and a Bathymetric survey will also be conducted. Together these surveys will give an accurate picture of what will be needed to address the EWM problem. Treatment of the EWM will be conducted next spring when the extent of the issue is better understood.

The cost of the surveys for both lakes will be evenly divided between the lakes. GLDLA hopes to able to start treatment of the EWM in the summer of 2016. However, it is currently unlikely that the Duck Lake

budget will support full treatment of the lake. Please consider adding your donation for "invasive species fund" in the spring GLDLA newsletter.

In the long run, Green Lake Twp. will need to establish a Special Assessment District or Lake Board to provide future monitoring and treatment of the EWM. This process may take several years. Green Lake Twp. Supervisor Paul Biondo has been informed of the issue and understands the township will need to be involved.

Credits

We note that Oral Carper of both DLPSA and GLDLA participates in the surveys cited here.

We also thank Andrew Dyke, Peninsula resident and student at Michigan Technical University, Houghton, MI for collecting water samples, and also for assisting with the plant survey. Here he is working the lake periphery:



What you can do?

- Maintain your septic or waste collection system, and don't dispose of any pet waste in the lake.
- Use only "lake friendly" yard care products near the lakeshore.
- Give your permission for Phragmites treatment if notified by the Watershed Council.
- Avoid boating along the shore of the south cove of Duck Lake. Cutting the EWM plants by your boat propeller can cause spreading to other parts of the lake.
- Support the Township in its efforts to form a Lake board or Special Assessment District for future needed treatments.
- Support the GLDLA to pay the cost of EWM treatment until something better can be established. Remember, only Duck Lake resident's donations can be used for Duck Lake treatments.

New Peninsula Owners & Residents

[We are usually notified of ownership changes by local title companies or by the Township. However, if you know of a renter who has recently moved in, please notify a Director. Our Hospitality Committee wants to welcome new residents.]

Arthur John & Helen Tredway 4361 East Shore Drive Residents since 5/22/15

Jeffrey & Amber Umphrey 692 Central Park Drive Residents since 6/5/2015

Linda Nixon and Carl & Dawne Morman 3857 East Shore Drive Residents since 6/26/15

Cynthia Howard 3961 Central Park Drive Resident since 7/1/2015

Linda Hitchcock 4206 Peninsular Shores Drive Resident since 7/31/2015

Anne & Townsend Galley 4216 Peninsular Shores Drive Residents since 8/19/2015

Frank & Carol McGregor 3755 Peninsular Shores Drive Residents since 8/31/2015

Emily Consigli 3707 Peninsular Shores Drive Resident since 10/30/15

In Memory

[We occasionally miss death notices, so please notify the Newsletter editor if you become aware of a resident who has recently passed away.]

We offer our condolences to the families and friends of the following current or former Peninsula residents who have passed away recently:

Nathan Bodary (former summer resident of 4392 Central Park Drive, son of Daniel & Beverly Bodary) 5/12/1967-10/31/2015 (age 48)

Charles Erwin Brigham (of 4125 Peninsular Shores Drive), 11/7/1917 - 8/22/2015 (age 97)

Gail Christians (formerly of 3781 East Shore Drive) 9/22/1943 - 3/22/2015 (age 71)

Charles Thomas Clark Jr. (of 4166 East Shore Drive) 9/5/1921 - 6/18/2015 (age 83)

Laurence E. Cloutier (formerly of 3797 East Shore Drive), 9/12/1921 - 6/1/2015 (age 93)

Earl E. Page (of 3054 East Shore Drive) 10/25/1919 - 9/22/2015 (age 95)

Glenn L. Rogers (formerly of 714 North Shore Court) Native of Buckley, 8/11/1936 - 11/8/2015 (age 79)

Marvin Rose (of 4081 Central Park Drive) 8/29/15 (age 87)

Francis Henry Zack (of 3762 Peninsular Shores Dr.) 12/28/1933 - 6/16/2015 (age 81)

New On-Line DLPSA Directory

"When will the next DLPSA Directory be published?" We heard this provocative question at this year's Annual Meeting.

Yes, folks, there once was an actual printed DLPSA Directory of owners and addresses. The latest one in our archives was published in 1995, complete with telephone numbers (e-mail was just getting started, believe it or not!) and other supplemental material.

Can we revive this tradition? We say, "Yes, it's worth a try." Besides, we passed a motion to do it. We don't have the funds to publish a printed version for everyone, but that won't stop us. Our first directory edition will be on-line only at the DLPSA website, with names and addresses only, to be published no earlier than January 1, 2016. The directory will be organized in alphabetical order by both surname and address. Should you not want your name included, notify our Treasurer prior to the end of this year.

Now, a caveat: Listings of names and addresses for the Peninsula are public information. However, "public" does not mean "convenient". Our Treasurer regularly obtains this information from the Green Lake Township Assessor, but only on a personal request, and for a \$13.50 fee. In contrast, when such a list is present on the web, a marketer might pick it up with little effort and no cost to spam every owner. Also, consider that your e-mail address is often your "username" for Internet accounts.

Therefore, we must respect any decision to opt out of the *On-Line DLPSA Directory*.

On the other hand, maybe you want to make the *On-Line DLPSA Directory* the best we have ever had. In that case, supply us with a preferred contact phone number, and/or a preferred e-mail address to include. This will show up in a later directory edition, but only if the Board is sure it has your approval.

For those of you who want the directory in printed form, but can't print it out, our Treasurer will be happy to provide you with a printed copy on request. (We thank Wayne & Shirley Lanckton, who have generously donated a ream of paper to defray the expense of printing.)

Active DLPSA Members

We applaud all members who have so far supported our work through May 2016. Here is our current list of active members:

CENTRAL PARK DRIVE

3626	SPIELES ANNE P TRUST
3656	TURNER DAVID & JOEY
3682	DYER LEONARD R JR
3683	HAMMER KATHERYN M TRI

HAMMER KATHERYN M TRUST (daughter Linda Bedford)

PHILLIPS, DUSTIN & SUZI BICKNELL (NEW 09)

3800 HACKNEY SCOTT C & BARBARA A

MANSFIELD JAMES 3801

3892 UMPHREY JEFFREY & AMBER (BUJINOWSKI)

3912 AUCLAIR JASON R & AMY S

SEPPALA PAUL D", "TTEE SEPPALA 3918 **FAMILY TRUST**

3926 SEPPALA PAUL D", "TTEE SEPPALA **FAMILY TRUST**

3927 HOSSFELD DAVID & KAREN

3940 STAPLES CARY E, IRENE 3961 HOWARD CYNTHIA TRUST

3968 **CORK DALE**

4020 HATTON BARBARA L (OVERBY) Rich & **Margery Hilleary**

TOKIE MICHAEL R & DOLLY A 4029 **TOKIE MICHAEL R & DOLLY A** 4055

4062 BLACKMORE TRICIA F 4074 PERRIN RANDALL & JULIA M

4104 DONNELLY LISA M

4126 **KEWIN TIMOTHY J & BARBARA L**

MONSON CONNIE M 4133

MCCARDEL KENNETH A & KASSANDRA 4159

4225 HITCHCOCK LINDA

WARNAAR STUART L 4226

SCHROEDER JOHN S & JENNIFER J 4258

CARNES THOMAS 4259

4274 **SCHROEDER JOHN S & JENNIFER J**

4306 PEPPER LINDA B 4338 **WRIGHT PAT & KAREN**

4354

BROWN MIKE & DIANE

4392 **BODARY DANIEL & BEVERLY FAMILY TR**

EAST SHORE DRIVE

BONDY ROBERT L & SHIRLEY J 3731

MAJKA PHILLIP J 3735

3763 TREZISE JOHN B (& PATRICIA J

deceased) TRUST **GRUNBERGER PAUL &","KNOLL**

CHARLOTTE

3781

3786 STEINEBACH DONNA J & LIPPS TOM

3794 TROMBLEY PATRICIA A

3797 SHOUP RONALD E & PAULA J

3815 CARPER ORAL W & PATRICIA M

3816 **HUBERT WILLIAM L**

NIXON LINDA & MORMAN CARL A & 3857 DAWNE L

3870

COCKRELL SARA TRUST

3897 LIEPA ANDRA H 7 BESSLER JEROME & LIEPA ASTRA

COURVILLE JULIE G TRUST & MARC

3954 PAGE FAMILY TRUST

3967 ULSETH DAVID & JULIE

3985 REINKING KURT & ANGELA ROGERS

4019 **NOVAK JOHN V & ELAINE M**

CAROL VERONICA 4026

4033 **HORVAT RODNEY F & VALERIE J SCHULTZE RONALD B & LAURA J** 4047

BACHMAN RONALD W JR & JANET L 4052

4104 ZIMMER ERICH T & JANICE M

4111 MISENER DONALD L

PONZIO DIANE MARIE

MALLARD JOHN R & CHRISTINE 4130

SUSZEK WILLIAM G & SANDRA C 4143

CALABRESE JOSEPH P & PATRICIA L 4159 4190 **BRADLEY RICHARD & KATHLEEN**

4205 **COURVILLE MARC J TRUST & JULIE**

4219 KIMMEL JOAN

4220 SALENSKI PAULINE / Kathleen Smith

RIFRSCHI EGER RONALD P & TRACIE S 4245

4252 **DENSMORE KENNETH E & BETH ANN** PERKINS RAYMOND J & JOANNE M 4257

4267 **WALSH STEVE & KATHLEEN D LEWELLING**

HUBBARD JOHN J & JUDY M 4280

SOCHA HAROLD & MAXINE 4283

4299 SACK RICKEY L & CYNTHIA L

PODOLAN THOMAS J & STEPHANY 4315

COMER GERALD M & PATRICIA 4323

BRIGGS DANIEL W TRUST 4331 4345 KEMPEE MARIANNE R

MALLARD JOSEPH", "BOARDMAN LAKE 4350

GLENS

4353 TAYLOR LISA W & Jay (new09)

MALLARD JOSEPH", "BOARDMAN LAKE 4385

NORTH SHORE COURT

7720 **KOERNER DEAN**

MALLARD VELDA & RICH 7734

7750 **FAGG JAMES F & JANICE**

7768 **FABATZ THOMAS J & HENRIETTA A**

7804 WINDNAGEL EARL & LUIGINA

7840 **LANCKTON WAYNE JR & SHIRLEY**

BEATON JEFFREY A & KELLIE S 7858

BEATON JEFFREY A & KELLIE S 7876

7914 **LUECK DUANE L & PAULETTE M**

HAGUE JOHN & KRISTIN 7934

7952 **BOTT RONALD W & AGNES T**

7972 **JONES NEAL A & ANGELA**

BRAND PHILIP A & CAMILLE E 7980

PENINSULAR SHORES DRIVE

ERWIN RICHARD C & SUSAN T 3647

3654 **GEISER ERIC**

3659

RUSNICA JANET E 3665 **GERLICA EUGENE & JANE**

3666 MITCHELL JAMES C

3671 **FULTZ CHARLES H**

3689 **HAUSER BERND & JUDITH C TRUSTS**

MOORE BONNIE & CANDI FIELDER 3696

3704 **HIMICK BRIAN J & VALERIE**

CONSIGLI EMILY TRUST 3707

3710 **MCLAUGHLIN CHARLES & CYNTHIA**

DOMERACKI GLENN & CAROL 3713

DOMERACKI GLENN & CAROL 3721

3729 AMBROSINI JAY D

STJOHN JAMES R & MARION 3734

SPENCE C LOWELL & JANET 3742

3748 **HOCKING SCOTT L & DEBRA D**

BRUGGEMAN JEFFREY H & KATHLEEN 3754

3755 McGREGOR FRANK & CAROL

ZACK FRANCIS H & CAROL L 3762

3767 **MONETTE DANIEL & DAGNY**

3775 **TALLIDIS NICK & STEPHANIE**

STUART JOHN R 3778

3784 **HOVSEPIAN OSCAR & ANNA**

3785 **MCCARDEL KENNETH A & KASSANDRA**

3792 **ELLIOTT WILMA**

WASHBURN CHRISTIAN T 3800

WICKER ROBERT C & KATHY 3805

3814 **ALLENDORPH LEWIS R & ANNA L** &","ROBERTS SHARON & ALLENDORPH L DAVID

3822 NICHOLS BRENT H & ALICE A

3830 ROHDER R JASON & KATHRYN A

3835 SHELDON GLOWICKI HEATHER

MCCORMICK BRIAN L & COLLEEN HOFFMAN MICHAEL TRUST

3844 **LUTTINEN RUSSELL & CAROLE** 3852

BINELL CAMILLA F TRUST 3860

3861 **TOLARIK, LAURA**

SCHROEDER PAUL E & PHYLLIS 3866

3874 FRIMODIG MARK W & MARIE L

3890 **CONNOLLY JOHN D & ELAINE CRUMP JANE TRUST** 3896

AMBROSI JOSEPH L TRUST 3904

3918 **GODDARD JOHN & GLORIA**

3926 **SAMPSON ROBERT P & CORNELIA**

3941 **STOEFFLER VICTOR & MARLENE**

3948 JENSEN RONALD L & DOROTHY J

3956 SCHONHOFF, KENNETH & DEBORAH

3959 **TURNER H HOWARD & JUDITH A**

CHAPPEL DENNIS & MARY J WEBER DOUGLAS C. 3978

CARLSON GARY J & SUZANNE 3992

WISCHMAN THOMAS J & SUSAN 3993

4007 **CHAMBERLAIN KENNETH E**

4015 **CHAMBERLAIN KENNETH E**

FENNEMA MARK & JULIE 4016 MORT FLORINE A TRUST (BEVERLY 4024

RICHARDSON & Cindi Smith) 4050 **REINBOLD GEORGE SR & CORA TRUST**

4060 **BECKMAN GREGORY D & BONITA C**

TRUSTS 4076 JOHNSON MURREL & DONEVA (LE) &","

HOCKING SCOTT L & DEBRA D 4094

DADDARIO DONATO V &". 4110

4118 **TURNER JAMES L & CHERYL A** GALLEY ANNE & TOWNSEND 231-276-4126

JACKSON STEPHEN R & LISA K 4131 WARD RONALD L & DIANE V 4138

4144 **PECK STEPHEN J & LORRIE O**

4152 **PECK STEPHEN J & LORRIE O** 4160 **CORNER BRUCE A &","GRONLUND**

GAYE L

4178 **MASTERSON VIRGINIA S LIVING TRUST**

PUGGINI RUDOLPH P & DIANE G 4185

4186 PEARCE CARL H & ELIZABETH B TRUST HITCHCOCK LINDA 4206

WHITE BIRCH DRIVE

L106 SCHONHOFF DEBORAH A SCHONHOFF DEBORAH A L107

BEZEMEK JAMES J & KORRIE C 3813

HOFFMAN KATHERINE R 3841

3855 **ZERBEL WALTER S & JANET D TRUST** 3883 **ISAACSON AGNES JO &","TAYLOR**

THOMAS G

HUMPHREY

RUSSELL

3896 **ALVASTEFFER JAKE**

3897 **BANKS, CARRIE** 3939 MITCHELL ROBERT F III & SHIRLEY

BURNHAM PAUL & WHITEHEAD BRIAN 3953

3966 **PETOSKEY PETER & BOBBIE** 4018 **PETOSKEY PETER & BOBBIE** MARSHALL, MICHAEL, VALERIE, 4046

THURSTON JOHN &","YEOMANS MARY E 4061

4103 SPEER GRETCHEN A TRUST (ROY)

Spring 2016 Newsletter

4085 **GILDNER KENNETH R & MARIA** CHRISTINA 4124 GODDARD JOHN B

Note: Members who pay their 2015-16 dues between now and May 20, 2016 will be listed in the roster amendments list for the

DLPSA Member Status

Your Newsletter staff was authorized at the Spring General Meeting of 2012 to list our roster of active DLPSA members in the Newsletter. Since then, we have settled into the routine of publishing the roster in the fall, with amendments in the following spring.

Unavoidably, our DLPSA Member list below misses those who have consistently paid their dues in the past, but have put off payment this year. On the bright side, however, the 2015-16 Fiscal Year is not over till next May. If you don't see your name on the roster above, please check your payment status. If you don't have your invoice, and you don't know the amount you owe, please contact our Treasurer. If you were omitted in error, please contact our Treasurer so that you can be included in the roster amendments list next spring.

Peninsula History

Your DLPSA Historian is still looking to fill holes in our historical record. The most critical missing documents are (1) meeting minutes 1996-2002, and (2) Treasurer's reports 1996-2003.

If you are a long-time resident here, please look in your old files for Peninsula documents that you can part with. The DLPSA historian will accept them with gratitude! Complete records enable us to reliably trace community issues back to their beginnings.

e-Newsletters Give You Advantages

For faster delivery and high-resolution color, we encourage you to request your Newsletters via e-mail. This will additionally subscribe you to exclusive early notice on meeting agendas and special events.

To date, 96 Peninsula property owners (out of 253) have signed up for e-mail service. If you want your name added, please contact the Treasurer or Newsletter editor with your e-mail address.

By the way, if you are concerned about junk e-mail, please note that the Board does not share your e-mail address with anyone.

Epilogue

On October 15, a stormy day ended as you see below over the east side of Duck Lake. According to a Celtic myth from 5th century Ireland, leprechauns hid their pots of gold at the end of rainbows like this, but seekers could never get their hands on them.

A more ancient Western tradition holds that the rainbow is a sign of our Creator's covenant (Genesis 9) to abide the earth and every living creature, and to never destroy it for all generations. He is reminded of this every time he sees it, as are we.

Here, a double blessing of life descends on Duck Lake. Doesn't that seem appropriate?

